
 

NOTICE OF CONCLUSION 

REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES 

Lewes District Council has completed a review of polling districts and polling places as required by 

the Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended) for use at both local and national 

elections. 

The full council approved proposals for the polling districts and polling places on 20th November 

2023. 

Extract of the council minutes:  

Minutes: 
Councillor Collier moved and Councillor MacCleary seconded the recommendations of the Head 
of Elections and Local Land Charges to approve the arrangements in respect of polling districts 
and polling places in the District of Lewes. 
  
It was recognised that this was part of a regular review of polling arrangements.  Councillor Collier 
in moving the report extended his thanks to Tracey Pannett (Head of Elections and Local Land 
Charges) and her team for carrying out the consultation. 
  
The recommendations were put to a vote and carried unanimously. 
  
RESOLVED: 
(1) That the Acting Returning Officer’s proposals as set out in the report be approved; and 
(2) That the Head of Elections and Local Land Charges, on behalf of the Returning Officer and 
Electoral Registration Officer, be authorised to implement the Council’s decisions in respect of the 
review. 

 
The polling arrangements will come into force from 1 December 2023 on the alteration of the 
register. 
 
Representation on the outcome of the review may be made to the Electoral Commission in 
accordance with paragraph 18D of the Representation of the People Act (as amended) at: 
 
Legal Counsel 
The Electoral Commission 
3 Bunhill Row 
London EC1Y 8YZ 
 
Email: appeals@electoralcommission.org.uk 
 
Polling districts and polling places are kept under constant review and Lewes District Council 
welcomes any suggestions that may improve polling arrangements. 
 

 
 
Ian Fitzpatrick, Acting Returning Officer 
Dated: 18th December 2023 
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